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9 . 25 p . m. 
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Bl at herwick ( British Emba ssy) t e le phoned to reques t 
permission for Briti sh Army helicopter to overf l y 
border for a distance of appr oximately t mile at 
GR qlrll r A l andmine had been di s covered north 
of the bo rder at tha t point a nd an initia l examination 
had suggested that part of the devic e lay sout h of the 
border . It seemed to be a particularly comp l ex devi ce 
and the British Army wer e anxiou s to lowe r a man from 
the helicopter - he wo uld not ac tu ally touch the 
ground - to ha ve a clo se look at it . The local R. U. C. 
and Garda l were a lready in cont act and were co-o pe r ating 
satisfa ctorily . 

Telephone d p . J . Co l wel l (D/Justice) at home . No 
obj e ction from his Department ' s point of view . 

Telephoned Duty Officer (D/Defenc e , Pa rkga te) . He 
would make inquirie s and call me ba ck . 

Duty Offic er said there was "a milit ary ob j ect ion" . I 
as ked wha t the objecti on was . He didn ' t know . Neither 
was he authorised to give me the name of the person who 
ha d given him th i s decision but he di d indic ate th t i t 
wa s a mil i tary and not a civilian decision . 

Te lephon ed P . O' Hara ( Prin cip~ Offic er , Depa rtment of 
Defenc e ) at home . Exp lained pos ition . Told him there 
were strong po liti cal re as ons for gr antin g permission 
a nd said that we wo ul d a t least wi sh to know what the 
oDj ecti ons were before proce eding furthe r . 

O' Hara telephoned . Milit a ry vi ew , endorsed by th e 
Chi e f of Staf f , was that pe r mis s ion shou l d be r e fus ed 
on t he grou nd s that grant ing it would inv olve 11 a breach 
of sovereignty " . In reply to a ques tion , O' Hara 
confirmed that th i s was the only obj ect i on . In reply to 
a further quest ion , he sa i d he was not inclined to 
over-rul e the objection although he cou l d not give a 
def init e a nswer un t il he had con sult ed his Secretary 
a nd Mini ster whom he was havin g difficulty cont a cting . 

Di scu ssed mat ter with Mr . Ma hon Hayes , Lega l i\dvi se r , 
who said that i t appeared to him that (a) no brea ch 
of s overeignty was involved and (b) eve n if there was , 
it wa s not a matter for the Army . 

Di s cussed mat ter with Mr . McDo nagh . Agreed tha t O' Har a 
would be informed that since the military ob j ection wa s 
not well f ounded , we pro posed to gr ant British r equest . 
Be for e do ing s o , we wou l d like to have confirmation that 
the f act that we were abo ut to gr ant the request had 
been conveyed to the mil i t ary. 

Informed O' Hara ac cording ly. 

O' Hara confirmed that mi lit a ry (Col . Dempse y , Director 
of Pl ans and Operations) were now awa re that we were 
abo ut to grant permission . 
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Te lephoned British Emba ssy (Bl atherwick) . Pe rmission 
gr ant ed on the t erms requested . In a ddition I suggested 
that (i) ma ximum information a bout th e overflight should 
be given by the British Army or R. U. C. to the Irish Army 
or Gar da l at the border as soon a s poss ibl e and (ii) the 
operation be carried out as far a s possible at a time of 
day when normal loca l activity would be a t a minimum. 
Mr . Blatherwick could not indic a t e wh en t he ov erfli ght 
mi ght ta ke pl a ce but a ssumed it could t a ke pla ce only in 
daylight. 

O' Hara r a ng. Mi nister for De fenc e ha d be en contacted in 
Co . Cavan . He had de cided that , despite military views , 
permission should be granted a nd ma ximum co- oper ation 
should be extended by the Army . 

British Emba ssy (Mr . Thorn) r eque s t ed pe rmission for a 
British milit dry pl a ne to ov er fly a ma ximum of t mile 
so uth of borde r a t same poi nt for which permission ha d 
bee n gra nt e d for a helicopt er ov erflight yesterday 
evening . In trying to dea l with the device three 
British so l diers ha d so f a r been kill e d and in an effort 
to t ra ce th e extent of the mi ne it wa s now con s idered 
ne ce s s ary to do some "high a ltitude r econn a issance" . Th e 
overflight would pro ba bly involve only a "matt er of 
yards" but forma l permission to ov erfly up to a ma ximum 
of t mil e wa s being sought. In vi ew of the exce ptional 
circumst ances and bea rin g in min d the vi ews of the 
Minist er for De fence as expres sed in r e l at ion to 
yesterday ev enin g ' s request , I immedi at ely gav e Mr . Thom 
the pe rmissi on , a s requested . He ha d no precise det ail s 
of the type of plane or timing of the ove r flight and I 
a sked tha t ever y rea sonable effort sho uld be made t o have 
these deta ils conv eyed vi a the l ocal c onta ct s a t t he 
bor der . 

Te l ephon ed Dut y Officer , Dept . of Je f enc e , GHQ, Parkgate , 
a nd a sked him to convey th e abov e informati on immedi a t e ly 
to the appro pria t e milit a ry authorities. 

Duty Officer (Dept . of Defence) te l ep hon e d . Did we have 
det ails of type of aircra f t a nd timing of the f light? 
I confirmed tha t I did not have t hi s informa tion but that 
I had a sk ed th at every r ea sona bl e effort should be ma de to 
have it convey ed at th e bor der . 

"1 
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Duty Officer, Dept . of Foreign Aff a ir s te l ephoned me 
at Hi be rnian Hot e l . Brigadi e r McMul l an (Br itish 
Embass y) ha d telephoned to sa y tha t due to weat her 
conditions aerial reconna i ssance flight for which 
permission ha d been gra nted earli er in the day had not 
taken pl a ce . Cou l d they hav e permiss ion for t he 
overfl i ght for 9 . 00 a . m. tomorrow? I in st ructed the 
Duty Officer to ( a ) confirm permi ss ion to Brigadi er 
McMull an and (b) notify Duty Offic er at the Dept . of 
Defence . 
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